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MEMORANDUM FOR THE HEADS OF EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES 
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Director 

SUBJECT: Update on Contingency Planning 

This memorandum follows yesterday's memorandum M-12-03, and provides an update 

on the potential lapse of appropriations. 


Today, the Congress passed and the President signed a Continuing Resolution that will 

continue through tomorrow, Saturday, December 17, funding for those executive branch 

departments and agencies that have not yet received full-year funding for Fiscal Year 2012. 


As a result, departments and agencies are instructed to continue their normal operations at 
this time. 

We will be closely monitoring developments through the weekend, and expect to be in 

close contact as events unfold. 


Thank you for your cooperation and support throughout this process. 


